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Parish Council News  
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council met on Friday 10 May 2013. Councillors present were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny 
Bean, Brian Parkinson and Martin Dodd. The Clerk was Nigel Knapton. 
 
Chairman and Vice-Chairman 
Councillor Douglas Wooles was elected Chairman and Councillor Penny Bean was elected Vice-Chairman for 
the coming year. 
 
Appointment of new Councillors 
Meetings were now to take place with those who had expressed an interest in being co-opted on to the 
Council. 
 
Planning Applications for consideration 
13/00417/FUL – Erection of general purpose agricultural building (revised details to refusal 12/00695/FUL 
dates 02.11.12) at Goodness, Strensall, York YO32 5TP for Ms C Barugh. No objections. 
13/00234/73A – Variation of condition 04 of approval 08/00688/NREM at Alan Farnaby Way, Sheriff Hutton 
YO60 6PG for Woodhouse Barry Construction Ltd. No objections. 
13/00433/CAT – Removal of Holly Bush at Dene Le Ville, The Green, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6SB for Mr Ayrthur 
Ian Smythe. No objections. 
 
Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
13/00139/FUL – Change of use of single residential dwelling and adjacent self-contained residential annexe at 
1 Woodend Cottages, Ashbank Lane, High Stittenham YO60 7TW for Mr Richard Burn – Approved. 
13/00290/FUL – Erection of single-storey extension to south elevation for general storage including storage of 
car transporter trailer at 3 – 5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6RZ for J Skelton Garage Services Ltd – 
Approved. 
APP/Y2746/A/13/2196566 – Siting of temporary agricultural workers dwelling and a general purpose 
agricultural building at Goodness, Strensall YO32 5TP for Mr C Barugh – Appealed. 
 
Dog  and Litter Bins 
Two new dog waste bins and one litter bin are to be ordered to replace broken ones around the village. 
 
Parking 
It was agreed to support the Pickering & District Civil Society’s campaign to have the civil parking enforcement 
measures widely publicised. Sheriff Hutton experiences similar illegal and antisocial parking. 
 
Financial Matters 
The Internal Audit had been completed by Gardiners, Accountants and the Annual Return would now be sent 
to the External Auditors, Littlejohn LLP. 
 
The next meeting will be on Friday, June 14th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
 
Nigel Knapton, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
nigel.knapton@townandparish.co.uk or on 0777 999 4712  
 
Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday June 6th, during the 
Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone wanting to see the 
Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but 
consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
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Yorkshire Countrywomen  
We all thoroughly enjoyed our meeting on Wednesday May 8th, Bill Masters and Joan Serginson 
entertained us with songs by Gilbert and Sullivan with a bit of audience participation. Bill sang songs 
from The Mikado, Pirates of Penzance, to name a few.  
 
Our next meeting on June 12th is an open meeting; all are welcome to listen to a talk by Bridget 
Morris from the Rowntree Society. Bridget will talk about the great family and the impact it had on 
employment, working conditions and the legacy they leave for future generations. If this interests you 
please come along on Wednesday June 12th at 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. 
 
Barbara Grinham 
 
Farlington Circle 
The re-arranged meeting of the Farlington Circle will take place on Tuesday, 11th June at 3pm in 
Farlington Village Hall.    
 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club 
 

235 members took part in the May draw. The half-yearly prizes were £150 – 104, £100 – 34, £50 – 
161, 86 and 117. The £25 winners were 125,195,138, 186 and 41.     
   
Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club                                                                                        
The courts are busy with matches taking place on some Monday and Thursday evenings, Saturday 
and Sunday mornings. Please check with the list of club activities displayed on the gate. 
Social sessions continue as usual through June. 
 
 Ladies sessions are on a Monday afternoon from 2.00pm and Wednesday mornings from 11.00am. 
Club Night is on a Tuesday evening from 6.30pm. 
All members and intermediate members welcome. 
 
 Junior Tennis. The junior tennis is on a Thursday afternoon from 4.30pm to 5.30pm. 
Junior Club Night is on a Friday evening 6.30pm to 8.30pm. 
 
 Wimbledon Tickets. The lucky members whose names were drawn out of the ballot were Jed Pitman 
and Emma Thomas. I am sure they will enjoy their visit.  
British Tennis Members. Have you registered as a BTM; the more members who register the more 
Wimbledon tickets the club will be allocated. Visit the LTA website for details or collect a form from 
the pavilion. 
 
 Subscriptions. Have you paid your subs; the courts are for members only so if you haven’t paid you 
should not be using them.  Please do not give the security number to anyone who is not a member.  
 
 Further details of the club are available from Josephine Johnson tel 878626 or email 
josephinejohnson6@gmail.com 

 
The Village Auction 2013 
The Auction held on April 27th raised just under £2000 before hiring costs, to be shared between the 
 Play Area, History Group and Lunch Club.  
 

 A huge thank you to everyone who was involved in helping in any way and to everyone who donated 
 items for sale or who came and supported us on the day. It is impossible to thank everyone 
 individually, as so many people volunteered and turned up to help – auctioneering, catering, baking, 
 cashiering, transporting, testing, clerking, running, sorting, boxing, setting out, clearing up etc, etc.  
 Without everyone’s contribution, teamwork and good humour it would have been impossible to achieve 
 the result we did.  
 

Thank you very much. 
 
 

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


Friends of the Village Hall  
The Friends are now taking a break until the Autumn when we already have lined up: 

The Foresters  - Friday November 15th 
Christmas Coffee Morning -  Saturday December 14th ! 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 17th September at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New friends are 
always welcome. 
 
Sheriff Hutton History Group 
I must apologise for omitting last month a big thank you to Eric Hope for his interesting and 
informative talk following the AGM.  He shared memories of growing up in and around Sheriff Hutton 
particularly mentioning the family bus company, Hope’s Buses, which took people  from Sheriff 
Hutton all over the place, including the annual village outing to the seaside.  Thank you Eric. 
We have received a small grant from RDC for our Community Archive Fund.  Another thanks to Eric 
for this one. 
A major fundraising event is to be held on June 23rd which we hope will further boost our building 
fund( see below) 
Coming Events 

June 11th  Group Meeting 7.30pm Village Hall Beryl Haigh will tell us the history of the Tennis Club 
June 23rd see below                                                                                                                         
July 9th    Group Meeting 7.30pm Village Hall                                                                         
August    NO MEETINGS 

 

Eric Weightman Invites you to 
Sunday Lunch at Mill Hill Farm, Sheriff Hutton (sign-posted from the Farlington Road) 

June 23rd - arrive 12.30 for 1.00pm start 
 

Come as part of a group, or on your own, all welcome. Enjoy a relaxing Sunday with good company. 
Transport can be arranged 

Tickets £17.50, which includes a welcome drink, nibbles and lunch.  
All funds raised go towards the building of our planned Village Archive Room  

Tickets available from Margaret Thompson 878465, Beryl Haigh 878363, Eric Weightman 878319 
Cheques to be made payable to Sheriff Hutton History Group 

 

 
Further enquires to Margaret Thompson    Chairperson     878465.    New members always welcome. 
 
Village Ramble 
Last month’s ramble took us on a circular route from Carlton Husthwaite, taking in the villages of 
Thormanby and Birdforth via field paths and having the White Horse in view for most of the time. 
 
June’s walk – on Thursday, June 27th – will start from Kirkham Abbey and include walking along the 
bank of the River Derwent before taking to field paths for the return loop.   The distance is about 5 
miles and the walk will be followed by lunch at The Stone Trough at Kirkham.   Why not come along 
and join us.   If you don’t have your own transport that is not a problem, someone will give you a lift.   
We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and return to the village before 3pm. 
 
Concert in Aid of Farlington Church Heating 
On May 11th the York Philharmonic Male Voice Choir treated the audience to an evening of 
entertainment and pleasure through their wide repertoire of contemporary, classical, west-end, opera, 
folk song and spiritual music.   It was a superb performance which ended with well-deserved 
rapturous applause.   To add to the evening’s enjoyment, the ticket price included a delicious, two 
course supper of freshly prepared food, most of which had been donated by church supporters.   The 
concert was raising money to replace Farlington church’s life expired heating and carry out essential 
repairs to the bellcote and the profit for the evening was in excess of £1,400 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists June 2013 
The 4th May saw some early risers as the group joined forces with the Glebe Conservation Trust for a 
dawn chorus guided walk.  There were two walks led by Andy Chapman, a member of Field Nats and 
a long standing volunteer for the RSPB who helped people to identify different birds by their calls.  
Sightings included blackcaps, bullfinches, and song thrushes amongst the usual suspects of rooks, 
jackdaws and wood pigeons. Both walks were followed up by a hearty breakfast at the pop-up cafe at 
Stone Lodge which provided a full English breakfast for hungry walkers. The event was highly 
successful with funds being raised for both the care of the conservation area and also for Sheriff 
Hutton Field Naturalists. 
Next month’s meeting will be on Saturday 1st June for a trip to Howsham Mill (not June 4th as stated 
in Field Nats Summer schedule), a Grade II listed Georgian watermill. The Howsham Mill Project is 
restoring the Mill to its original state, for use as an environmental study centre promoting renewable 
energy and local history and wildlife. It will also be available for use as a community venue for local 
people. For more information see the website: http://howshammill.ning.com/ . Please note there is no 
cafe and all parking is on the road. Meet in the Highwayman car park at 10am, we should be back in 
the village by around 1pm. 
Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in 
touch with either Andy on 878785 or Tricia on 878995. 
 
Message from the Jumblies  
The Ryedale Leisure volunteers were absolutely thrilled with the total raised at our April Jumble Sale.  
They had put in a tremendous amount of work collecting Jumble and baking and the  £1,710 raised 
was well deserved.  Sadly for one of their volunteers it was a costly day as he inadvertently sent his 
brand new sports jacket and trousers to the sale.  If anyone purchased the dark blue/grey jacket and 
trousers (labels still attached) and would be prepared to return them to him for a consideration, 
please get in touch.  If you sent a handbag to the sale and think you may have left something in it that 
you value,  please also get in touch.   
Our running total so far this year is £6,142 
The total for the May Jumble Sale  for the British Heart Foundation will be announced in the June 
News. 
The next Jumble Sale will be on 15th June raising money for Alne Hall Cheshire Home. Your 
donations are always very much appreciated and can be dropped off at the Village Hall between 9am 
and 12 noon.  Please do remember to check pockets of garments and bags before sending them to 
us. 
Our summer coffee morning will be on Saturday 6th July at Midway, Main Street, between 10am and 
Noon, raising money for the Play Area - so make a note in your diary and come along and enjoy a 
relaxing morning with friends -  further details in next month’s News. 
Then we will be taking our “Summer” break (where has the last 5 months gone) 
Penny Bean 878392  
 
Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club  
New season! New signboard! New shirts and club badges! 
 

There are opportunities for new players - Ladies (Tuesday afternoons). Mixed Veterans (Wednesday 
afternoon) and all ages Tuesday and Thursday evenings, plus Club Competitions. 
 

Just turn up on Monday nights at 6.30pm onwards; equipment and coaching available. Friendly 
atmosphere guaranteed. 
 
Thank You for the Tea Towels 
The Village Hall would like to thank everyone who rallied to our request, last month, for unwanted tea 
towels.   The response was magnificent and we are now, once again, well stocked.   Thank you. 
 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 7th 
and 21st of June. 
 

http://howshammill.ning.com/


St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN JUNE 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd 9.30am Holy Communion   
 9th 9.30am Morning Worship   
 16th 10am Benefice Family Eucharist 

Stillington 
  

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   
 30th 10.30am Ecumenical Service at 

Methodist Church  
6pm Benefice Confirmation 

with Bishop Martin 
 
      
Farlington 9th 11.15am Holy Communion BCP   
 16th 10am Benefice Family Eucharist 

Stillington 
  

 23rd 11.15am Holy Communion BCP   
      
Marton 2nd   6pm HC with Bishop Martin 
 16th  Benefice Family Eucharist 

Stillington 
6pm Celtic Evening Service 

 23rd   3-5pm Strawberry Tea 
      
Stillington 2nd 9.30am Coronation Anniversary 

Celebration   
  

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion - traditional   
 16th 9.30am Benefice Family Eucharist    
 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion    
 30th 11am Ecumenical service & lunch in 

Parish Church  
  

      
Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

2nd  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 5th 10.30am Benefice Communion & Prayer 
for Wholeness and Peace 

  

 9th 10.45am Pet Service   
 16th  8am 

10.45am 
Holy Communion 
Benefice Family Eucharist 
Stillington  

  

 23rd 10.45am Holy Communion     
 30th 10.45am Joint Ecumenical Service     

EVENTS 
 

June 1st Wedding of Jonathon Cliff and  Katrina Hawcroft 
June 22nd Mid-summers Breakfast 8.30-11am Jubilee House  
June 29th 5.30pm – Concert by Minster Minstrels, young musicians from York Early Music Centre  

7pm – Family BBQ – tickets from John Oakley 878754 – for catering numbers 
June 30th 2pm – talk on “The Tudor Nevilles” by Cynthia Batten - £5 inc. tea. 

The Nevilles were the most powerful northern family in their time (C14th &15th) based in 
Sheriff Hutton, Middleham and Raby Castles. Lord Ralph Neville endowed the Neville 
chapel in the south aisle of the church in Sheriff Hutton and built the Plantagenet castle in 
around 1400.  He also raised the licence for the Village Green, site of medieval village hiring 
fairs. 
 

Lord Richard Neville, Earl of Warwick, also known as “Warwick the Kingmaker” played an 
important part in the events prior to the Battle of Bosworth, Richard, Earl of Gloucester, 
became powerful in his own right by marrying into the Neville family and inheriting the 
estates through his wife, Lady Anne Neville.  The tomb effigy of their son, Edward of 
Middleham, Prince of Wales, lies in the St Nicholas Chapel in St Helen and the Holy Cross, 
Sheriff Hutton. 
 

Mrs Batten will be speaking on how the Neville family fared after the Battle of Bosworth. 
 



The Methodist Church 
In June we have two celebratory services. The first is on Sunday 9th when we mark it as Methodist 
Homes for the Aged Sunday. The Revd Hazel Hanson has been invited to lead worship. Methodist 
Homes for the Aged (MHA) is a care home organisation with an excellent reputation for dealing with 
people who have alzheimers disease. The nearest home for elderly housing is Field Court at 
Heworth. MHA recently celebrated 70 years of service at Coventry cathedral and from the first home 
opened in 1945 there are now 91 homes with 16,000 people benefitting from MHA services. 
 

The other celebratory service is on Sunday 30th when the two village churches will share in a united 
service which will include holy communion. The Revd Dr Peter Doble a friend of both our churches 
will lead the worship. 
 

A warm invitation  is extended to these and all other services in our church in June. 
 
The full services in June are :- 
 
  2nd 10.30 a.m. Mr Vic Paylor 
  9th 10.30 a.m. Revd Hazel Hanson  6.30p.m. Revd Graham Peaden (Communion). 
 16th 10.30 a.m. Revd Michael Chester 
 23rd 10.30 a.m. Mrs Christine Stephenson 
 30th 10.30 a.m. Revd Dr Peter Doble (Communion) 
 
Other Activity 
 Wednesday  8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers 
   10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in Miss Ward room 
    6.15 p.m. Singing Group (5th and 19th of June) 
 
Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
There have been mixed results for 1st XI with a win, draw and a loss from the first three games. 
However, the 2nd XI have started the season in fine form with three wins and are currently top of their 
division. The results up to the 11th May and individual performances are listed below: 
 

27th April 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Carlton Towers 1st XI by 190 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 274-7 (Tom Harrison 60, Nick Schofield 74no); Carlton Towers 84 all out (David Hull 3-
20, Joel Wilford 3-14) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat New Earswick 2nd XI by 125 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 180-8 (Wayne Fawcett 51); New Earswick 55 all out (Mick Bradley 5-32, Chris 
Gartland 3-23) 
 

4th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Pocklington 1st XI by 3 wickets 
Sheriff Hutton 253-7 (Joe Schofield 79, Tom Harrison 51, Nick Schofield 41); Pocklington 256-7 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Civil Service by 10 wickets 
Civil Service 138 all out (Chris Gartland 5-31); Sheriff Hutton 139-0 (Vijay Jayagopal 63no, Tony Hull 
64no) 
 

11th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Acomb 2nd XI 
Acomb 203-5; Sheriff Hutton 158-9 (Tom Harrison 75 not out) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Drax 2nd XI by 7 wickets 
Drax 89 all out (Andy Kenny 2-18, Tony Fisher 2-17); Sheriff Hutton 93-3 (Chris Megone 29no) 
 

Forthcoming fixtures for June are: 
1st XI League: Saturdays:  1st Home, 8th Away, 15th Home, 22nd Away and 29th Home 
2nd XI League: Saturday:  1st Away, 8th Home, 15th Away, 22nd Home and 29th Away 
 

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 overs 
per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so 
please come down to watch and support your village team. 



Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club 
Our first ‘summer’ outing was on May 11th when members were joined by others from Ampleforth and 
Terrington clubs for an afternoon visit to Taylors Clematis Nursery, a family run business, near Doncaster. 
Chris Cocks guided through the nursery and the year of clematis delight – a sweet shop experience for plant 
hunters. Many of their plants will now have been to Chelsea! 
 

The next outing is an evening visit on Wednesday 19th of June to Arden Hall, Hawnby,  meeting in the Village 
Hall car park at  6.40pm. For anyone wanting to use sat nav the post code for Arden Hall is YO62 5LS 
 

On Sunday 30th of June there will be a barbecue from 12 noon, by kind permission of Mr and Mrs Drury, at 
Minster View, High Stittenham. There is a limited number of tickets for this event so it is advisable to book 
early for this excellent venue. Tickets are £10 per person to include food and a glass of wine and are available 
from Jim Warrington (878667) or Christine Drury (878439) 
 

Hopefully potatoes and sunflowers are now growing and preparations are in full swing for entries in all 
categories of the Village Show. If you would like to help on the day please contact Jane Burnett (878143) or 
any committee member. 
 
St Leonard’s Rogation Sunday Service 
Sunday, May 12th saw St Leonard’s church held its annual Rogationtide service.   This year Eric Weightman 
welcomed us at Mill Hill Farm on the outskirts of Sheriff Hutton.   The service relates to the nurturing phase of 
the farming year and gives blessing to the crops, farm animals and the work of farmers.   It is a service which 
has long been an important church occasion in rural communities.   It has become a St Leonard’s tradition to 
hold the service on a farm rather than in church.   The weather turned wet just before the service, which was a 
blessing to the farmers present who needed rain for dry fields, so the service took place in a large barn with 
views out to the fields.   Dry throats from the strength of the hymn singing were soothed by the excellent tea 
which followed the service. 
 
Prize Bingo for Farlington Church 
It’s going to be an evening to remember.   Don’t worry if you think you cannot play Bingo – of course you can!   
And, there will be plenty of people to show you what to do if you are a Bingo novice.   So get along to Sheriff 
Hutton Village Hall on Friday, June 21st at 7.30pm for a great night out and the chance to win some top 
quality prizes. 
 

Ian Downing and his team have kindly offered to run what promises to be a fabulous evening so come along 
and help Farlington Church make more strides forward with fundraising for new heating and repairs to the 
bellcote.  
 

Remember ~ Friday, June 21st at 7.30pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall.   We are looking forward to seeing 
you! 
 
Playgroup are looking for committee members! 
We're looking for committee members to be involved in the running of playgroup. 
 

We would also welcome anyone who does not want to be on the committee but are happy to be a 'Friend of 
Playgroup' and help us out at fundraising events. 
 

Relief Staff - You don't need any special qualifications, but you would need to be CRB checked. You would be 
paid at minimum wage on an hourly rate. 
 

All of these roles are open to anyone - whether you have a child at Playgroup or not. 
 

We are holding our AGM on Tuesday 4th June at 8pm in The Highwayman - please come along to help 
us keep this valuable village service going strong. 
 

If you are interested in any of these positions and would like to know more please contact Jo Pearson on 
01347 838625 or e-mail shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com 
 

 
Lost in the Wind! 
One Peppa Pig bouncy ball AND a camouflage motorbike cover - if you have had either of these blow into your 
garden please could you let Mark or Molly know on 878127. Thank you! 

 
Wash for Dosh - Yorkshire Air Ambulance Fund Raiser 
Saturday 1st June 10am -12pm at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall:- Car Wash, Coffee Morning, Cake Stall, Raffle, 
Bric-a-Brac, Tombola. Donations of baking, prizes and items for sale welcome. Please call Steph Williamson 
878190 or Jo Wade 878027.  

mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com


Dates to Note 
July 2nd/3rd  Gardening Club visit to Beth Chatto’s garden 
 6th  Field Naturalists visit Pocklington Canal 
 6th 10-12 noon Jumblies Coffee Morning for Play Area at Midway Main Street 
 9th 7.30pm History Group meet in Village Hall 
 13th  Gardening Club trip to Holden Clough Nursery and gardens 
August 10th   Village Show in Village Hall 
Sept 17th 7.30pm Friends of Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall 
Nov 15th   An Evening with the Foresters 
Dec 14th  Friends of Village Hall Christmas coffee morning 
 

Folk Concerts                                                                                                              
The Phil Beer Concert that was held in the village in March raised £350 for York Against Cancer.  Many thanks 
to all of those who supported it. On Friday April 4th 2014 there will be another Folk concert in the village Hall.  
This time the singer songwriter Steve Knightley, the other half of Show of Hands will be performing.  He is very 
well known in the Folk music world and we are lucky to be selected to be a venue for his National 100 Village 
Halls tour 2014.  While I know this is a very long time ahead, I expect tickets to sell out well ahead.  So, I am 
letting you know first so that you can book ahead if you want to.  Tickets will be £16.00 and you can get your 
name on the list by contacting Neil Hodges 878595 or neildhodges@btinternet.com   Don’t leave it till the last 
minute, entry will by ticket only there will be no sales at the door. 

Can you help?? 
For the last 6 months I have been working with the Ryedale War Memorial group researching the names of the 
people who appear on the Sheriff Hutton War Memorials; in the Church and in the Old School House.  I have 
been able to follow up most names and to find out a little bit about them and their backgrounds.  The next 
stage in the research is to ask you if there is any information about the people who are on the Memorial that 
you would like to add to the research, which will end up as a published booklet and will be available on-line.  It 
would be really good if you know anything which can help to fill out the picture of each person.  Any 
information would be gratefully received.   
Phone Neil Hodges 01347 878595 of email neildhodges@btinternet.com.  The names on the memorials are 
below. 
 
From World War I -  from the Church Memorial and the Old School House 
Anthony Spence   Arthur Hill   Arthur Johnson 
Cecil A Smith    Charles T Spencer  Edward Henry Ibson 
Edward Nelson   George E Collins  George H Banks  
George H Jefferson   George Waring  Harold Inman 
Henry Spence    James R A Rigby  John R Cattle 
John L Barker    Joseph W Southam  Percy Hodgson 
Robert Haines    Robert Hubie   Winifred Coates 
Tom Richardson   Walter Backhouse  William Bray 
William A Payne   Robert Haines         Charles Brown   
Marcus Hewill    Richard Rowlay  Albert Lodge 
 

World War II -  from the Church Memorial 
Edward Gervase Egerton  Alan Atkinson   Arthur Myers 
Richard William   Leslie Eric Bradshaw  Charles Potter 
Richard William Pallister 
 
Dog Fouling around the Moats area                                                                           
Dog foul in bags are being placed on two of our bonfires either side of the moats and also on fencing in the 
croft field.      There are a lot of very good dog walkers, but unfortunately somebody is abusing their rights, by 
not placing dog foul in the nominated bins provided by the council in the village. 
 

If anybody sees these offenders, please contact us on 878341 or 878091 and also Mr Alan Pittman at the 
Sheriff Hutton Post Office. 
 

Andrew Howarth.  Castle Farm. 

mailto:neildhodges@btinternet.com
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Neighbourhood Watch 
Thankfully April and early May have been ‘quiet’ in terms of reportable incidents – insofar as I am aware there 
has only been one set of ‘Cold Callers’ offering ‘home improvement’  services. I am advised that they were 
dismissive of the ‘No Cold Calling Zone’ status recently granted to the village, telling people that the zone did 
not apply to them. Thankfully most people followed advice and sent them quickly on their way, however I am 
aware that quotations have been supplied to a number of addresses – I have passed these on to NYCC 
Trading Standards for them to investigate further. 
In the event of any further Cold Calling, can I please ask that you are polite but firm and close the door on 
them – if you feel intimidated in any way call 101 immediately.  
As the summer draws closer, can I please remind you to keep valuable garden equipment (lawnmowers, 
strimmers, tools) securely locked away when not in use. 
The next NHW meeting has been scheduled for 7.30pm, 24 June. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as 
a coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris Hudson 
on 01347 878389. 
Alan Pitman 17 May 2013. 
 
Dear Friends, 
What motivates people? This is something that is explored endlessly within our society. We experience it 
within every drama, and every soap opera. We see it within the news as the media examine the motivations of 
politicians and political groups. It is something which comes to the fore particularly within all mystery stories 
and especially murder mysteries. It is the examination between the public image and expressions of people 
and their private motivations and secrets. It is also explored in the media when we have the real-life dramas of 
people convicted of terrible crimes. Not only does the media pour over the evidence on the news but often has 
further investigative programs delving into their backgrounds. 
 The two main motivations of people are pleasure and the avoidance of suffering. We often think of these in 
terms of the carrot and the stick. What the media is particularly interested in is when people’s behaviours 
change, or where they deviate from commonplace behaviour. So what happened to the disciples in their 
experience of Jesus’ death and resurrection and the advent of Pentecost? What changed a group of frightened 
men, into an exciting and outgoing phenomenon that was determined to change the whole world immediately? 
 Firstly they had a change of perspective of God and how God works within the world. They realised that God 
was more in charge of life and death than they could possibly have imagined. Secondly they were overcome 
by love and the power that love has to change people and change lives. They had a passion about God’s love 
and about telling people about it. A passion that was just as passionate and just as important as anyone is 
when they fall in love. It was a passionate love which calls the world to see God’s love in the person’s life and 
in the change that it has brought them. It was a love that set out to conquer the world. It was the love of God 
who brings life and creativity into the world. In Acts chapter 2 it speaks of it as tongues of flame going out and 
touching each one. It was the passionate flame of love. 
 What motivates you, pleasure or the avoidance of suffering, love or fear? 
 With every blessing from 
 Graham 

St Helen and the Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton 
 

King Richard III's 530th anniversary of his ascension 
 

Saturday June 29th - Sheriff Hutton Castle Open Day 2-5pm 
Stalls * Games * Cream Teas or bring a picnic 

 

5.30pm Sheriff Hutton Church 
"All’s Fair in Love and War"  MINSTER MINSTRELS 

a concert of medieval music - no charge for admission 
7pm Sheriff Hutton Church - FAMILY BARBECUE 

 

Sunday June 30th Sheriff Hutton Church 
10.30am visit by INTERNATIONAL MEDIEVAL CONGRESS 

other visitors welcome - tours and talks 
2pm - "THE TUDOR NEVILLES" talk by Cynthia Batten 

Tickets £5 for talk and refreshments 
 

6pm CONFIRMATION SERVICE with the Bishop of Selby 
 

see posters for more details or email jsoak@btinternet. 
 

 

mailto:jsoak@btinternet.com


 
 
 

Linzi 
 

Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton 
Pilates, Circuits and Stretch. 
Swimming Teacher (STA) 

 

Private or group lessons 
 

01347 878743 or 07807 331838 

 
 

Spanish Talk 
is on Maternity Leave 

 

back in September 

Timeto     Drive.biz  
Driving school based in Thornton Le Clay 

Lessons for new and qualified drivers 
 

1 HOUR £24 / 2 HOURS £45 
 

Find out loads more on my website 
www.timetodrive.biz 

  or contact me directly on 07708 188792 

The Wedding Affair 
 
 

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues 
Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design 

 

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing 
 

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504 
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk 

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

Poppy Caterers and Marquees 
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire 

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

Tel: 01347 878628 
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk 

www.poppymarquees.co.uk 
www.poppycaterers.co.uk 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  

 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 
www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 
 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
 

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 
 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 
Closed Sunday and Monday 

The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 
Tel : 01347 811 747 

 Scissor Line Salon  
Main Street, Stillington 

 

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING 
& BEAUTY ROOM 

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products 
Please call our friendly Salon on 

01347 811 757 
 

Discounts for Senior Citizens 
 

Richard Fisher & Associates 
DENTAL SURGEONS 

 

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 
Telephone 878 111 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Nitin Prasad 
 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 

Hare&Co 
Chartered Certified Accountants 

 

A professional accountancy service, 
personalised to you and your business. 

 

View our full range of services and take advantage of the 
free resources at www.hareandco.co.uk  

For a free initial consultation contact us on 
Tel : 01904 692 585 

E : enquiries@hareandco.co.uk  

 

Duo Designs 
 

Designed and custom made furniture 
 

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing in 
all styles and materials. 

 

Contact,  Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879 056 
 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE 
 

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old 
Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted 

 

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip 
 

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN …? 
 

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 
Mobile : 07912 892 451 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 
g.unsworth@btinternet.com  

http://www.timetodrive.biz/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.hareandco.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@hareandco.co.uk
mailto:g.unsworth@btinternet.com


 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 

www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 
 

Derek Precious 
Oil Heating Services 
Oil Boiler Specialists 

Plumbing : Central Heating 
Installation : Maintenance 

Tel : 01904 760 413 or 07740 493  903 
www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk  

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings : 01347 878 267 

 

H²O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements, Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

Tel : 0800 024 8869 
07889 778 332 / 07971 797 212 

Email : h2opandhltd@yahoo.com  
 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 
 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

FutureRenovations.co.uk 
 The complete local, professional building service 

We offer 
Fully insured professional service 

Extensions & Loft Conversions 
Renovation & Maintenance 

Property Development 
CALL Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 
 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 
Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 
made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 
Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
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Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 
 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 
    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 
Tues 9.30am Pilates Village Hall    
Wed 8.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    
 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    
 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    
Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Gentle Exercise  Village Hall 
    7.00pm Endurance & Cardio  Village Hall 
    8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 
Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 12 – 1pm Playgroup Lunch Club Village Hall    
 
Additional Activities in June  
Sat 1ST  10 - 12 Wash for Dosh for Yorkshire Air Ambulance in Village Hall car park 
  10am Field Naturalists visit Howsham Mill meet in in Highwayman car park 
Tues 4th 8pm Playgroup AGM at the Highwayman 
Wed 5th 6.15pm Singing Group in Miss Ward Room 
Thurs 6th 9.30-11.30 Health Visitor in Village Hall 
Fri 7th 10am – 12 Super-Mobile Library on Village Hall car park 
Tues 11th 3pm Farlington Circle meeting in Farlington Village Hall 
  7.30pm History Group Meeting in the Village Hall 
Wed 12th 7.30pm YCA talk “The Rowntree Family” in the Village Hall 
Fri 14th 7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 
Sat 15th 2.00pm Jumble Sale in aid of Alne Hall Cheshire Home in the Village Hall 
Wed 19th 6.15pm Singing Group in Miss Ward Room 
  6.40pm Gardening Club outing to Arden Hall 
Fri 21st 10 am – 12 Super-Mobile Library on Village Hall car park 
  7.30pm Bingo for Farlington Church in  Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
Sat 22nd 8.30-11am Mid-summer’s breakfast at Jubilee House in aid of Parish Church 
Sun 23rd 12.30 for 1pm History Group Sunday Lunch at Mill Hill Farm, Sheriff Hutton 
Mon 24th  7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall 
Thurs 27th 9.30pm Monthly Ramble meet in Village Hall car park 
Sat 29th  2-5pm Castle Open Day 
   5.30pm Concert by Minster Minstrels in St Helen’s church 
  7.00pm Family Barbecue at St Helen’s Church 
Sun  30th 10.30am Visit by International Medieval Congress to St Helen’s Church 
  12pm Gardening Club Barbecue at Minster View High Stittenham 
  2pm “The Tudor Nevilles” talk by Cynthia Batten in St Helen’s Church 
 

 
 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 
 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)  

  
 

Items for the July Village News should reach the editors by June 18th 
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